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April 16, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will ensure that the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) can continue to effectively protect public health and enhance regional water quality.

The legislation will keep the 2020 monthly wholesale sewer rate at $45.33 for the second year and increase the capacity charge by 2.9 percent to $66.35. The attached 2020 Monthly Sewer Rate and Capacity Charge Proposal details the information used to set these rates.

Specifically, the ordinance will accomplish the following: 
· Support WTD's operating, capital, and debt requirements through 2020.
· Expand assistance to help those economically challenged by the capacity charge, including shelter facilities.
· Continue debt practices that will reduce WTD debt levels by $337 million by 2025 compared to previous practices, yielding a financially stronger utility and preserving WTD’s excellent credit ratings.

The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship through continued sound financial management. Recognizing an opportunity in 2018, WTD used the Brightwater settlement funds to retire previously issued, high-cost debt and subsequently sell new debt at lower interest rates to pay for the capital program. This saves ratepayers approximately $19.9 million through 2032.
· The legislation furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Plan goal of creating more equitable structures for rates and fees by creating mitigating measures for its capacity charge. WTD is recommending a suite of policy changes, which together assist the low-income customers most in need, help customers with temporary hardship, and support affordable housing development.
· The legislation furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan by enabling WTD to continue its efforts in sustainability, climate change preparedness, and resiliency programs that include energy conservation, renewable fuels production, water reuse, and climate adaptation.

In developing this rate legislation, WTD engaged the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee (MWPAAC), which consists of representatives of the 34 agencies that contract with the County for wastewater treatment, and a letter indicating their support of the rate legislation is enclosed.

In developing the proposed capacity charge affordability program, WTD sought input from MWPAAC, subsidized housing agencies, and for-profit developers. WTD incorporated their input into the legislation. The proposed ordinance funds the capacity charge affordability program for the first three years by adding $.50 per month to the capacity charge. This will allow the affordability program to be initiated beginning in 2020 while WTD further explores alternative funding options. While the development community WTD worked with is generally supportive of the capacity charge affordability program proposal, they do request that the County continue to explore the possibility of using the sewer rate to fund the program. MWPAAC and WTD are continuing discussions on future funding for the capacity charge affordability program.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by continuing to protect water quality in the region and implementing an affordability program for the capacity charge.

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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